
From: Morris, Steve
To: 'Bedsole, Coretta D' <cbedsole@aarp.org> 

Date: 2/9/2017 1:56:13 PM
Subject: RE: Lexington transportation project

Coretta,
Bill is out of town but we have our next meeting at 1:00 on Thursday February 16 in the Office on Aging.
Let me know if you are available.
Steve

Steve Morris
Executive Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910
smorris@aging.sc.gov

From: Bedsole, Coretta D [mailto:cbedsole@aarp.org]
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2017 1:52 PM
To: Bill Dukes <billdukes42@gmail.com>; Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>
Subject: Lexington transportation project

Bill,

Hope all is well with you. When we last spoke you mentioned that plans were under way for a meeting regarding the 
Lexington transportation project. At that time you mentioned you might want me to participate in that meeting. Just 
checking to see if a date and time has been selected and if you still need/want me to participate. I am happy to do
whatever you and Steve deem appropriate to accomplish the goal.

Thanks again for taking on this important effort to get seniors to services.

Coretta

C o re tta  Bedsole | A A R P  South Carolina | Associate S tate  D irec to r  
Advocacy
1201 Main Street | Suite 1720 | Columbia, SC 29201
Office: 803-765-7383 | Cell: 803-403-5313

If you don't think Real Possibilities when you think AARP, then you don't know ‘aarp'.

Real Postibllltiea in

South Carolina
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